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Peninsula, Mexico,” Samantha
Smith. “Sistema Aak Kimin,” Greg
Brown. “The Dos Ojos Pit,” Steve
Bogaerts. “Endangered Caves and
Cave Animals of the Yucatan Pen-
insula,” Tom Iliffe. “Puerto Aven-
turas Dry Caves,” Fred Devos.
“Summary of the Second Evening,”
Andreas W. Matthes. Source: Jim
Coke in Underwater Speleology,
December 2002, and NSS News, De-
cember 2002.

The 2003 Quintana Roo Speleo-
logical Survey Convention will be
held in Playa del Carmen on Sep-
tember 5 and 6. See www.caves.org
/project/qrss/ for details.

SAN LUIS POTOSÍ
Sotanito de las Golondrinas is

much smaller than the more famous
Sótano de las Golondrinas. The
drop is much shorter, but the en-
trance is about the same size. It was
named for the many swifts flying
about. The cave entrance is located
beneath a cliff face visible almost 1
kilometer from the road. The cave
is 190 meters long and 65 meters
deep. To the northeast, about a half-
kilometer away, is a pit about 120
meters deep that was dropped by
Peter Welles and Carl Heitmeyer,
but not surveyed.

Cueva Pedro is near the lowest
part of the dolina on the west side
of the road just to the south of
Rancho Agua Amarga. It is a small
cave that ends in a room at the bot-
tom of a 7-meter pit. There is slight
air movement through the terminal
breakdown. Not shown on the map
is a smaller entrance that leads to
the main passage via a very low
crawl. The cave is named for Peter
Wells. Both of these caves were ex-
plored and mapped in March 2001;
local names for them are unknown.
Source: Carl Heitmeyer.

In May 2002, Mike Walsh, Jerry
Fant, and Christopher Ross visited
the Aquismón area. The new AMCS
Bulletin 10, Caves of the Golondrinas
Area, by Peter Sprouse and Jerry
Fant, describes most of the caves
they checked. Cueva Linda was
extended significantly and is now
the subject of a mapping project led
by Jerry Fant. Source: Jerry Fant.

TAMAULIPAS
In March 2002, eight cavers from

the United States and France push-
ed Sótano del Caracol to a depth
of 301 meters and a length of 1044
meters, from the previous numbers
of 282 and 677. A short camp was
established near the bottom of the
cave, in the B+ Room. The cave ends
in a sump. One fissure with airflow
continues, but it is too tight. Most
exploration was from the camp.

Three small caves near Caracol
were explored: Cueva del Papa-
moscas, Pozo de Gnat King Hole,
and Pozo de Cojin de Alfiler.
Source: Bev Shade, Death Coral Caver
12 (2002), pages 8–12.

In November 2002, eight cavers
had a four-day camp in Sistema
Purificación. The camp was in the
World Beyond, from which they
pushed exploration of the Batwing
Boulevard section of the cave.
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